


 




Message from the Mayor
     This fall has been a very busy time in the Village office, primarily due to Clerk Dee Nance’s resignation in September.  Dee was a great clerk – cheery, efficient, organized, and willing to keep taking minutes at even the longest meeting – and we wish her well in her new job.  Tee-Ann Hunter agreed to help the office as we made the transition to a new clerk. Her vast experience in the job has brought fresh ideas for streamlining our filing and office procedures, and has given our new clerk the courage to go on.  Ann Balloni, whom many of you know from the Fire Department, was hired as Clerk in October; she has stepped right up to the job and is swimming through zoning and records management with the best of them.  If you haven’t yet met her, stop in at the office and give her your good wishes. 
     We have also hired a new Village lawyer, Thomas Blair, of the Skaneateles firm of Cheney and Blair.  He has considerable experience in municipal law and his strengths coincide with our needs.  We went on a two-hour driving tour of the Village Thursday, December 29th, – it was way too cold to walk! - and his fresh eyes have already given us many new insights.  
     We’ve also had several changes on our Boards.  Avery Ayers, who was not only part of the committee that drafted the Community Preservation Panel laws, but has also chaired the panel since its beginning, has decided to step down.  The committee is now in Chris MacCormick’s able hands, but he has a hard act to follow; Avery’s dedication, fairness, and rigor have set a high standard.  We also welcome Grace Bates back to the Planning Board, Alan Ominsky to CPP, and Jeff Blum has moved from the ZBA to CPP.  This has left the ZBA with one vacant position; please contact me if you have an interest in serving on that board.

     As winter was resolutely settling in, the Village finally heard the results of the record management grant application that we’ve been waiting for since June. We were awarded $5,490.00 by the New York State Archives, from the Local Government Records Management Improvement Fund, to deal with our inactive records.  This will pay for Ann and Tee-Ann to continue their work on weeding and archiving all those boxes that are cluttering the office, and they plan to apply this year for a grant to help with historic records management.

     The Village was also the recipient of another gift, the beautiful little evergreen that has been planted next to Patrick Tavern.  It’s from the Southern Cayuga Garden Club in appreciation of the Village’s hosting of this year’s garden tour.   We thank the Garden Club for its generosity and have hopes that it will someday be big enough for holiday lights.  Thanks, also, to the Arts and Merchants Association, and particularly Todd Zwigard, for a very successful Christmas in Aurora.  Good cheer and warm hearths for a Happy New Year.

                                                                      Bonnie

Winter On-Street Parking
Thank you for cooperating with the village’s winter parking policy.  The policy is in effect from December 1st through April 1st.

· On Main Street between Lafayette Street to the north and the United Ministry Church to the south, we have alternate overnight on-street parking between midnight and 7 AM.  On EVEN numbered days, park on the EAST side, and on ODD numbered days, please park on the WEST side of the steet.

· On all village side streets, with the exception of the south side of Lafayette Street, there is NO ON-STREET PARKING between midnight and 7 AM.
 Village Board meetings are open to the public and convene at 7:00 pm, Wednesdays.

1st Wednesday – Community Preservation Panel

                                                   2nd Wednesday – Village Planning Board
                                      3rd Wednesday – Village Board of Trustees
            4th Wednesday – Zoning Board of Appeals (as needed)
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Village Office Hours





Monday – Clerk and Code Enforcement Officer – 4:00 PM to 6:00 PM





Tuesday – Clerk – 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM		





Thursday – Clerk – 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM	Thursday – Treasurer – 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM





There are no public office hours on Wednesday or Friday.











